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F r i d ay  7 t h  J u l y  2 0 1 7  

Reminder: School finishes at 
1:30pm on Friday 21st July.  

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Well done to Year 4 for an inspiring class assembly today about their topic The Rainforest. Their learning covered a wide range of areas and   
literacy was a strong feature. Well done especially to Dora for her excellent piano playing. 
 

We are pleased and excited to welcome these new class teachers for September: Ms Devlin, Ms Wright, Mr Tyler and Ms Jerdee. On Friday 14th 
July all classes will have a chance to  meet their new teachers. 
 

We are saying goodbye to these class teachers: Mr Cottom, Mr Rebelo, Ms Demant and Ms Baechler. We wish them all the best in the careers 
and thank them very much for their hard work and commitment to our children. 
 

We are also saying goodbye to Ms Wright who is the new headteacher at Stepney Greencoat Primary School. 
 
 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

THIS  WEEK ’S  RESULTS :   

Class Attendance  
Number 
of Lates 

 

Nursery 81.5% 7  

Reception 94.8% 4  

Year 1 97.8% 2  

Year 2 97.5% 3  

Year 3 96.3% 4  

Year 4 99.0% 6  

Year 5 95.2% 4  

Year 6 94.4% 2  

Overall  94.3% 32  

Love God,  love yourse l f ,  love one another  

Nursery Hazera Siddika 
For beautiful singing and boundless 
enthusiasm.  

Reception Inaya Akther 
For being caring and respectful to her 
friends and sharing nicely.  

Year 1 
Makayla  

Cunningham 
Being a role model to the class and for 

using an amazing expressive voice.  

Year 2 Amelia Hussain 
For settling in so well as a new pupil. 

Showing care and respect to all of her 
new friends.  

Year 3 Arib Ahmed 
Lifelong learning and taking              
responsibility. Getting better at        

completing a task.  

Year 4 Zakariya Ahmed 
An explosion of good, neat handwriting. 
Good attitude to learning and high val-

ues. Good role model.  

Year 5 Lenora Shury 
Showing caring and respect and        

persevering with her learning. 

Year 6 Roda Abdi 
For being a constant source of positive 

energy.  

@stpaulst luke  

Thank you for support at the summer fair! 
We will find out how much we raised next 

week! 



Please remember to  check the  d iary  dates  weekly .  
(Changes might  apply) .  

Diary Dates: 
Tuesday 11th July - Parent Consultations 

Wednesday 12th July - Year 1 and Year 2 Sports Day - 
SPSL Playground 

Wednesday 12th July - THAMES Summer Concert - 

4:00pm—5:30pm - York Hall, E3 5TW - Free entry 

Thursday 13th July - Learning through Play session 

(children under 5 years) - 9:15am—10:45am - SPSL Hall 

Thursday 13th July - Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 

Sports Day - St Paul's Way Trust School 

Friday 14th July - Parent visit to Thames Clipper in   

Westminster - 9:15am - Reserve a place with Khalidah by 

Tuesday 11th July 

Wednesday 19th July - Year 6 Leavers Service - St Paul’s 

Church, Bow Common - Parent/Carers welcome 

Thursday 20th July - Year 6 end of year performance - 

SPSL Hall - 9:30am - All Year 6 parents/carers welcome 

Friday 21st July - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Monday 4th September - Inset Day - School is closed 

Tuesday 5th September - Inset Day - School is closed 

Wednesday 6th September - School starts for Reception, 

Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6.  

Nursery- staggered start dates (letter will be sent out to 

confirm) 

 

Tuesday 11 th July 2017 
 

1:30pm – 6:30pm  

(10 minutes time slot per child) 
Please ensure you arrive on time for your   

appointment. 

   
 

It is important that you attend these meetings as 

your child’s teacher will update you on your child’s 

attainment and progress this year.  

 

Nursery parents/carers wi l l  be e ither on 
Tuesday 11 th July between 1:00pm—4:40pm 

or on Wednesday 12 th July  between 
3:00pm—4:30pm. 

 
Year 5 parents/carers please note :  Parent 

Consultat ions have been postponed to the 
last week o f term.  I f  any quer ies ,  please 

contact the school  o f f ice.  

Parent Consultations 

 

There are many activities for children and 

adults in Tower Hamlets during the summer 

holidays. Please look in the parents display 

board or the leaflet point (school office) for further     

information. You can also visit the Tower Hamlets website. 

 

 

All parents/carers welcome! Please come to 

watch, support and join us!  

Year 1 & Year 2 Wednesday 12th July  SPSL Playground 

Year 3, Year 4,  

Year 5 & Year 6 
Thursday 13th July  

St Paul's Way Trust School,  

E3 4FT 

The last session for all after school clubs and 

boosters will be on Friday 14
th

 July 2017. 

A big thank you to all parents 
/carers who have attended 
workshops and coffee morning 
this year. We really value your 
time and involvement in the 

school community and want to thank you for this with a trip on 
the Thames Clipper in Westminster. If you would like to attend 

this trip please sign up with Khalidah (ASAP), by 10am on  

Tuesday 11th July to reserve your place. 

THAMES Summer 

Concert 

Date: Wednesday 12th July 

Time: 4:00pm – 5:30pm 

Venue: York Hall 

5 Old Ford Road 

London 

E3 5TW 

Year 3 and Year 4 pupils will be performing. 

Parent/Carers are welcome at York Hall.  

Free entry!   

There will be approximately 250 seats for the 
audience and places will be allocated on a  

first-come, first-served basis.  

 

Well ington Boots Wanted! ! !  

Nursery and Reception are        
collecting old wellington boots for 
the children to use in school on a 
rainy day. If anyone has any old  

wellies to donate please bring 
them to Nursery. 

SPSL Football Team Update 

SPSL football team 

recently played in 

two friendly     

football matches, 

one on Friday at 

home to Manorfield 

Primary and on 

Monday away to 

Marner. We drew  

4-4 against Marner 

and managed to beat Manorfield 7-2! Great 

results! 



Movies for Juniors at a Discount 

Cineworld Cinemas - West India 

Quay, Buy tickets in store or 

online (70p charge) Cineworld.com 

£2 tickets to see movies on Saturday 8th July &     

Sunday 9th July.   

11:00am - Spark 

11:10am - The Boss Baby 

Every adult must be accompanied by a child for this 

offer. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Cineworld are supporting Children in Need by selling Pudsey    

products such as ears, key rings, bandannas and more! 

Class Teachers — 2017-2018 

Nursery Ms Megan Brady 

Reception Ms Jackie Proctor 

Year 1 Ms Devlin 

Year 2 Ms Wright 

Year 3 Ms Begum 

Year 4 Mr Tyler 

Year 5 Ms Khanom & Ms Jerdee 

Year 6 Ms Sharpe & Ms Treen 

Nursery Class Trip to the Science Museum 

What a great day out for Nursery! We went to the Science 

Museum to learn about growing! We explored patterns in 

nature in the Pattern Pod, then had a wonderful lunch    

followed by visiting a ‘Not so sleepy Hedgehog’. She taught 

us about shadows! Then we visited ‘the Garden’! We build 
some towers, made dams in the water as well puppet 

shows! Thank you to all of our volunteers! 

Reports will be sent 

home on Monday 10th 
July (if you haven't  

received it yet). 

Please read your child’s report before 

you parent consultations meeting.  

Deanery Leavers’ Service 

Year 6  

Tuesday 4th July  

 

A huge well done and thank you 
to Emma Dimsdale in Year 5 

who performed her first public 
solo ballet dance performance at 

the St Paul’s Way Festival last 

Saturday.  

We are proud of her for representing SPSL and doing such a 

fantastic job! 

EYFS Sports Day 
On Wednesday morning the cage was filled with school  spirit as we all came 
together for EYFS sports day! In our house teams we took part in a running 
race, a bean bag race and a bean bag toss! Then we got on our hoppers and 
hopped across as fast we can before the final race: the   water race! Thank 

you for all the parents and carers cheering us on! Well done everyone! 

Well done Year 3 & Year 4! 

The strings performance 

sounded great. 

Nursery Dinner Money & Breakfast Club Payments 

Please may all nursery dinner money and    
breakfast club payments, to cover sessions until 

Friday 21st July be paid in advance by 10am on 
Wednesday 12th July (the latest). 

Please contact the school office for the balance or 

any queries.  

https://www.cineworld.co.uk/movies-for-juniors

